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HB 858 – RELATING TO THE HI GROWTH INITIATIVE 
 
 
Chair Luke, Vice Chair Nishimoto, Vice Chair Johanson and members of the committee: 
 
The University of Hawai‘i supports diversifying our economy and promoting the 
development of high-growth businesses.  We hope you have heard of the University of 
Hawai‘i Innovation Initiative (HI2), which seeks to diversify and expand Hawai‘i’s economy 
by developing our research industry and doubling the University of Hawai‘i’s extramural 
funding to $1 billion over the next decade. 
 
We also agree with HB 858’s premise that a successful economic development program 
must have input and support from key stakeholders including private industry, investors, 
universities and government.  This bill provides a $20 million appropriation to the Hawai‘i 
Strategic Development Corporation to implement an investment program called the HI 
growth initiative.  
 
We look forward to working with DBEDT to build the linkages between the UH Innovation 
Initiative and the HI Growth Initiative, complementary efforts, to ensure that the State of 
Hawai‘i gets the best return on its various investments into building an innovation economy.  
HI2 continues to build critical mass in terms of developing researchers and creating new 
knowledge to solve some of our most pressing problems in health, food and fuel.  The HI 
Growth Initiative will catalyze and leverage key entrepreneurial initiatives that will flow from 
the discoveries at the University of Hawai‘i. 
 
Building an innovation economy and growing our research industry will take all of us 
working together.  The University of Hawai‘i supports DBEDT’s investment role and will 
work with this department and the HI Growth Initiative towards these goals.   
  
 


